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Executive Director MessageñMr. Kleisinger  

Attendance for the month of February was 96.55% and our overall average for the 

school year is 96.48%.  As the temperature gets a bit warmer (hopefully) and the snow 

starts to disappear, we expect our daily attendance will improve and our overall average 

for the year will rise.  Please continue to make this a priority in your homes, we 

certainly will at the school. 

 

February was a short month but in true MTMS fashion, a busy month.  Our after school 

enrichment program saw a number of activities including:  zumba, photography, cadets, 

wrestling, french club, origami, robotics, wrestling, bracelet making, art, calligraphy, 

poetry, coding, cheerleading and AR reading.  A huge thank you goes out to Ms. Elias, 

Mr. Gonzales, Mr. Bellavance, Mr. Sorensen, Kelsey Davis, Maelyn Carleson, Edmund Lo, 

Eric Hanna, Jamie Neithercut, Crystal Toth, Sage Herriot, the Mackenzie Art Gallery, 

the RSO and Eduard Minevich for helping deliver some awesome programming.  Boys 

and girls basketball also wrapped up this month and the season was a wonderful success.  

The teams would like to thank coach Mike Bilinski and Ms. Elias for making the season 

happen.  The MT Cup was played on February 13th with the boys and girls playing to a 

tie. 

 

On February 14th, our students had the opportunity to attend the Prairie Dance Circuit 

performance at the Riddell Centre at the University of Regina.  On February 13th, the 

grade 8 students had the opportunity to attend the opening pep rally of the Luther 

Invitational Tournament, tour the school, have lunch and then watch the opening game.  

A special thank you goes out to Alison Keramati and Principal Mark Anderson from 

Luther High School for making the day possible.  Also on February 13th, the grade 6 

students had the opportunity to sing O’Canada at the Mayor’s State of the City Address 

held at the Queensbury Centre.  The students did a remarkable job and represented the 

school very well.  Over the winter break on February 21st, a group of grade 8 students 

gave up a day of their holidays to tour SaskPower and learn about two SaskPower 

careers:  a lineman and a chemist.  They also had the opportunity to try out the tackling 

dummy, were treated to a pizza lunch and got their photo taken with the Grey Cup 

which just so happened to be there that day.  SaskPower’s motto is “Powering the 

Future” and they are a keen supporter of both the Mentorship Program and the 

Graduate Support Program at MTMS.  MTMS wishes to thank Lara Hubenig and Verna 

Williamson for an awesome day and for making the event happen.  Thank you to Ms. 

Cote and Ms. Brundige for accompanying our grade 8 students. 

 

Speaking of the Grey Cup, we would like to thank Mr. Mike McCullough of the 

Saskatchewan Roughriders for bringing the Cup to the school on the morning of 

February 13th.  The day was made possible by Mrs. Laurie Powers who is the Treasurer 

of the MTMS Board of Directors and who serves on the Saskatchewan Roughrider 

Board of Directors as well.  We are very grateful for this opportunity.  The Grey Cup 

was not the only visitor seen at MTMS in February.  Trent Wotherspoon, MLA for 

Regina Rosemont was in on February 12th, Aboriginal storytellers Carol Daniels and 

Roger Ross were in on February 5th and 12th respectively and Daniella Demare from 

Breakfast for Learning visited on February 14th.  Ms. Anne Parker from Greystone 

Managed Investments also toured the school on February 7th. 



  
Monday nights, Ms. Cote, Mr. Rieder and Ms. Brundige have been taking a group of students to the University of Regina 

to participate in math problem solving sessions.  Students have the opportunity to work with their peers on math 

problems and really hone their skills.   

 

Draydin Cyr represented Team Regina at the Saskatchewan Winter Games in Prince Albert. The team received a silver  

Medal.  Draydin also placed 2nd overall in the individual tournament.  Congratulations Draydin for bringing home two 

medals.  MTMS is very proud of your accomplishments. 

 

Congratulations to the grade 8 students who entered the “Just Ask” video contest sponsored by the Regina  

Qu’Appelle Health Region.  Serenity Runge’s video “Shadow of Depression” won 1st place.  Ethan Chollok along with 

the help from Anthony Gosselin, Vincent Fallaria, Dylan Cyr-Yuzicappi, Jasmine Grywacheski, Eunice Domingo, Delilah 

Brass, Raye Wilson and Draydin Cyr, “Many Ways to ask for Help” won 3rd place.  Mooklee April and Jade Brechun 

with editing done by Adrianna Matechuck and Amber Stone with their video“Tech Talk” were finalists. 

 

We are starting to accept applications for next year’s grade 6 class.  Should anyone know of a family 

that has a son/daughter that will be entering grade 6 in the fall and would benefit from attending 

MTMS, please have them contact Mr. Gonzales at (306) 569-6867. 
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MARCH 2014  

THERE IS NO PARENT MEETING IN MARCH. 

 

NEXT PARENT MEETING IS 

THURSDAY, APRIL 10, 2014  

6:00-7:30 PM 


